
 

 
 

 

 

Friday 13th June 2025 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

RE: Year 11 – Final Day 

 

I am writing to outline some key information regarding your child’s last day at George Salter Academy. 

 

The final compulsory day for your child to formally attend George Salter Academy will be Monday 16th June 

2025. On the morning of this day, all students will be sitting their GCSE Science exam, following which they will 

assemble in the Green Room. After the assembly, your child will have the opportunity to take photographs with 

friends, should they wish. At approximately 11.30am, once all formalities and goodbyes have taken place, we 

will ask your child to make their way safely home. We kindly ask students not to congregate outside of the 

school gates or in the local area.  

 

Students may want to bring in a shirt to sign, we will allow this to take place after their leaver's assembly on 

Monday 16th June only. Please note it is against JCQ rules to have any written material in the examination hall; 

we will uphold this rule without exception. 

 

There will be further examinations beyond Monday 16th June. If your child continues to attend the academy for 

these exams or revision sessions, they must be in full school uniform. Entrance will be via main reception; they 

will be required to sign in and out. 

 

GCSE results will be available to collect from 9am on Thursday 21st August 2025. Please see the academy 

website for updates. 

 

In the spirit of generosity, if your child no longer requires their school tie or blazer, we would be happy have 

them donated to us.  

 

Finally, may I take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support this year. If you have any questions 

regarding the information above, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Yours faithfully, 

J. Bishton 
 

Mr J Bishton 
Head of Year 11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Friday 13th June 2025 
 
 
 

"Education: A Journey that Makes Dreams Take Flight" 

  
 

Dear Year 11, 
 
Congratulations for conducting yourselves superbly throughout the summer examination period. I appreciate 
this has been a stressful time however you have faced these exams with grit and determination. Your effort 
will undoubtedly be rewarded. 
 
I would like to inform you that your last day at GSA will be Monday 16th June. There will be an assembly and 
opportunity for photos after the Science examination for which you must, of course, prepare thoroughly. I 
would kindly ask that after the farewells have been said and the photographs taken, that you leave the 
academy in a calm, positive and orderly manner; this should be assured given the very high reputation of your 
brilliant year group. 
 
I am pleases that so many of you are considering staying on at GSA for post 16 provision. You are absolutely 
right to consider Salter Sixth for many reasons: 

 It offers a dedicated 6th Form centre with facilities such as private study areas and small work rooms. 
Within a secondary school, this is bespoke and uncommon 

 individual care and guidance from specialist tutors to support the application process to universities 

 a proven track record of educational success for young people going back many years  

 an outstanding pastoral care which ensures students’ wellbeing is of paramount importance 

 access to a post 16 bursary scheme 
 
It has been an honour to get to know you as individuals over the last five years. I know you will leave with 
great memories of our fabulous school, remember it will always be yours.  
 
May I take this opportunity to wish you a lovely summer break. I look forward to seeing you all on Thursday 
21st August, for results. Have a fantastic summer! 
 
 
Mrs R Bellingham  
 
 
 
 

Head of School  

 

 


